

FIRST SECTION - GENERAL AFFAIRS

From the Vatican, 14 May 2007

Dear Dr Njemanze,

The Holy Father wishes me to express his gratitude for your kind letter and the gift of the Compact Disc which you sent to him on behalf of the members of the African Anti-Abortion Coalition. He appreciates your thoughtful gesture and the concerns which prompted you to write to him.

His Holiness will remember all of you in his prayers. Invoking upon you courage and peace in our Lord Jesus Christ, he cordially imparts his Apostolic Blessing.

Yours sincerely,

Monsignor Gabriele Caccia

Akencen

Dr Philip C. Njemanze MD Chairman African Anti-Abortion Coalition Chidicon Medical Centre, No 1 Uratta Road P. O. Box 302 Owerri Imo State 460001